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SIXTH FORM OPEN 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

Monday—Friday 
24th—28th October 2022 

HALF TERM 
Monday 31st October 2022 
Students Return to School 

 
Tuesday 1st November 2022 
St Mary’s Piano Recital 7pm 

St. Mary’s Catholic School Newsletter  

 

This week’s assemblies have 
focused on our  
celebration of Black History 
Month. Having planted a 
seed of an idea with the 
Sixth Form, a group of 10 
students stepped up and 
took complete control. The 
focus of each assembly was 
the inspiration of five  
prominent black people 
through history, from the 
1960s up to today. However, 
rather than just talking about 
these figures, the students 
took on their characters and 
appeared as them in  
costume, talking to the  
audience about their  
individual stories: 

Michelle Obama - former First Lady in the USA, who 
campaigned on a range of social issues in support of 
the poor 

Martin Luther King - civil rights activist, who was  
instrumental in the campaign for an end to the  
segregation laws in America in the 1960s 

Rosa Parks - the ordinary citizen whose relatively small 
action of not giving up her seat on a bus had a huge 
impact in support of the American civil rights movement 

Bukayo Saka - Arsenal and England professional  
footballer, who was in the media spotlight for the  
terrible abuse he suffered after missing a penalty in the 
2020 European Championships, but who shared a 
great message of resilience and determination in  
support of anti-racism 

Muhammad Ali - world champion boxer, a man of great 
religious faith, who was a strong role model for a  
positive mindset and the achievement of aspirations.  

Save the Date! 

Sixth Form Open Evening  
2023 Admissions 

Thursday 10th November 2022 

The students threw  
themselves into their roles, 
each processing through the 
hall to a different soundtrack. 
Other students in the team 
delivered an engaging  
presentation, highlighting the 
ambitions of Black History 
Month and led us in prayer. All 
in all, the assemblies were 
engaging and inspirational, 
and showed off the amazing 
talent of our students. Well 
done, team! 

It has been wonderful to see 
lots of parents in school over 
the past two Thursday  
evenings for our Information 
Evenings for Years 10, 11, 12 

and 13. I am grateful for the support that  
demonstrates for our students’ progress and ultimate 
achievement here at St Mary’s. I look forward to  
future events such as these, including the Sixth Form 
Open Evening on 10th November. 

As we come to the end of a long half term, I send my 
best wishes to our students and their families for an 
enjoyable half term week. 

Mr Neves, Executive Headteacher 

Have a safe half 
term break! 

https://www.stfrancistrust.net/
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Black History Month: Assemblies 

Well Done to all Students who took part in the  
Black History Month Assemblies 

Students: Jerodine, Josebella, Egheosa, 
Michelle, Mary, Cynthia, Tiffany, Shemariah, 

Chidera and Tufadswa. 
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Poetry Competition Winners 

Piano Recital ~ 1st November 

 
Our annual Piano Recital is on  

Tuesday 1st November at 7pm 

Tickets for the Piano Recital are  
now available to purchase: 

 
 https://www.eventbrite.com/e/431535463187 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Well done to all students who completed an entry for the poetry competition  
surrounding National Poetry Day. The theme this year was around ‘Community’. 

 
 

Congratulations to the following students who won the competition  
within their year group.  

 

Their fabulous poems will be celebrated with a certificate and prize in assembly: 
 
 
Year 7: Joseph S 
 
Year 8: Marianne E and Anna S 
 
Year 9: Rosie M 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/431535463187
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Year 8 & Year 9 ~ Lion King Trip 

The Lion King Trip—STUDENT REPORT, Erin B (Year 8) 
 
On Wednesday 19

th
 of October, a group of Year 8 and Year 9s 

went to the Lyceum Theatre to watch the Lion King for drama.  
 
We first went into Covent Garden where we ate our lunch and we 
watched a man perform some tricks, such as balancing sticks from 
his mouth and ducking under a pole (extremely close to the floor), 
which was lit on fire and sharp spikes underneath it! Everyone 
thought his performance was very entertaining as he was speaking 
to the audience a lot. 
 
We then walked to the Lyceum Theatre where we lined up for  
The Lion King. When we were seated everyone looked around 
the theatre in awe as there were so many beautiful carvings in the 
wall going all the way up to the ceiling and even beyond that.  
 

The show started with a song where all the animals came through the stalls (where we were sat) 
running and singing. It was amazing to watch how the actors had different props attached to their 
costumes which made the animals look very realistic.  
 
The stage was set up with different floors that would move 
up and down creating cliffs where the important characters 
would stand when they were delivering their lines.  
 
One of my favourite scenes was when Scar killed Mufasa as 
everything slowed down and the stage was split into  
different levels.  
 
The play was great and I would recommend it to anyone 
that would like to see a play! 
 
Erin B 
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October Rosary at St Mary’s 

Year 7 RE Project – Making Rosary Beads 
 

 

Fabio P  7T 
(colourful) 

 
 

Emil D  7A  
(walnuts) 

Maja L  7K  
(hazelnuts) 

 
 

Kailani L  7J  
(on card) 
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St Mary’s Reading Challenge Cup  

Here is the first update on our annual Reading Challenge Cup for Key Stage 3, showing the 
total words our students have quizzed on in their Accelerated Reader groups. 
 
Year 7 classes are racing ahead with the top four spots, but it’s great to see Year 8 and Year 9 
groups also in the running.  
 
Please encourage your children to keep reading over the half term 
holiday. The cup is presented at the end of the academic year. We are 
aiming to beat last year’s combined total of 170 million words read by all 
the students in Years 7 to Year 9! 

 

    7D    5,988,139 

    7E  3,634,442 

    7F  3,270,099 

    7A  2,007,242 

   8G    1,800,285 

   8A    1,567,087 

   7B    1,674,360 

   8B     990, 503 

   9D     990,490 

   9F     888,118 

New Books Donated by Leavers 

The school has been able to acquire a selection of new books, thanks to generous  
donations by the families of students who left Year 11 and Year 13 in July.  

 
Here is just a selection of the titles, 
each of which has been labelled with 
the students’ names.  
 
The books were chosen based on 
whatever is most popular with readers 
at St Mary’s, across all interests and 
levels. 

 



 

 

 

 
 #DedicatedtoExcellence 

SIXTH FORM OPEN EVENING 
THUR 10TH NOVEMBER!         LOVE, RESPECT, FLOURISH 

Extra Curricular Sports Clubs 

 
PE Extra Curricular Timetable Half Term 2 

 
All Clubs run after school from 3:15-4:15pm 

Clubs start after Half Term 
 

Students must organise their own transport home from school 

 

 
Club Year 7 Year 8 Year 9 Year 10 

Basketball Tuesday Tuesday Monday Monday 

Hockey Tuesday Tuesday Tuesday Tuesday 

Girls Rugby Friday Friday Friday Friday 

And more new books!... 

More new books will be hitting the library shelves before half term, thanks 
to the School Library Pack we received from BookTrust.  
 
The pack has titles in the categories ‘Future Classics’, ‘Reluctant Readers’ and 
‘Non-Fiction’, chosen by reading groups and librarians.  



 

 

 

 
 #DedicatedtoExcellence 

SIXTH FORM OPEN EVENING 
THUR 10TH NOVEMBER!         LOVE, RESPECT, FLOURISH 

Geography News... 

Young Geographer of the Year competition – Where? How? Why? 

The deadline for the Young Geographer of the Year competition was 3
rd

 October and the  
Geography Department had the difficult task of deciding upon a winner of our internal  
competition.  
 
Congratulations to Anna S in Year 8 who has been awarded 1st place, with 
Amy H and Leanita G as runner ups. Well done to all of the entrants, the standard 
was very high! We wait with anticipation to find out the results of the RGS with IBG 
competition. 

 

 

 

 

                               

 

 
 

          Anna S, Year 8, 1st Place 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
                              Leanita G, Runner-Up 

Amy H, Runner-Up 

 

 

 
 

 
 
                                    



 

 

 

 
 #DedicatedtoExcellence 

SIXTH FORM OPEN EVENING 
THUR 10TH NOVEMBER!         LOVE, RESPECT, FLOURISH 

Geography News... 

The Coast – Jeremy B 
I see the waves sway along  

And the beauty of it all  
 Are the overlapping waves  

And the boats that come to shore. 
 

I love the summertime  
When people come and arrive  

Visiting caravan sites  
Or to play in the luscious sand.  

 
The breeze that hits your face  

Or the people who just came camping  
Show there is no distress  

And that it helps you relax the best.  
 

So, is the coast the place for you?   
Where you can start something new  

So come to the coast today  
Where you can come, stay and lay!  

 
Sophie S 
Cliffs of chalk, stone, and clay, 
Overlooking the iconic moves of the waves, 
All the onlookers stood in awe, 
Staring at the clumps of hard and soft rock  
Towering piles start to crumble. 
Over the headlands and bays birds fly, 
Fetch is the distance the wind has blown. 
Erosion holds the key for wearing away, 
No kind of ocean without the birds and the salt, 
Gone have the rocks that tumbled down years ago, 
Land retreating inward afraid of the sea. 
All sorts of cliffs go bye through time, 
Never will the cliffs be the same again, 
Dissolved and gone, its never coming back. 

 
James M 

Whoosh – the colossal clouds of saltiness crash upon  
the rocky shore 

Angry at the ferocious fetch, pushing and pulling,  
to and fro, day and night, 

Viciously flinging sand and battering rocks, 
Eroding and corroding the crying, crumbling cliffs  

Swashing and constructing the beach – for each  
and every wave leaves a trace. 

 

           Olaf S                                        Aylin A 

Volcano – Grace S 
Red hot lava billows out  

Dark grey clouds fill the sky  
Huge rocks that rumble and roar  
Wrecking the ground all around  

Like a smoking dragon  
It gradually calms down  
Awaiting its next attack 

 
 

Nicole C 

 

Creative Geography 
 
To celebrate National Poetry Day on 6

th
 October some of the Year 8 Geographers wrote 

some excellent poems based on their current topic of coasts. They used some very  
expressive language; incorporating both geographical terminology and the awe and wonder of where 
the land meets the sea.   
 
Year 9 Geographers are currently studying the topic of tectonics and used their creative skills for 
one of their homework tasks to create, models, posters and poems about volcanoes. We are very  
impressed with all of the students’ efforts.  Well Done! 



 

 

 

 
 #DedicatedtoExcellence 

SIXTH FORM OPEN EVENING 
THUR 10TH NOVEMBER!         LOVE, RESPECT, FLOURISH 

Art Department News... 

Print is NOT Dead! 

Lino printing using soft carve lino, Abig lino cutters and Caligo safewash ink is  
becoming somewhat of a St Mary’s creative speciality!   

Our Year 12 class has recently created some truly breath-taking results 
with a three-colour reduction lino process.  Students; William, Irene,  
Dulcie, Aeryn, Abigail, Gabrielle, Kristin, Lilly and Oliver carefully 
planned, drew and then cut their designs using U shaped gauging 
tools, then once complete rolling ink over the surface and using a print 
press to create perfectly repeated layered prints which we think look 
absolutely fantastic!   Well done!  

Miss Nairn 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  Still Life with Skull Gabrielle L, Year 12              Camera by Irene B, Year 12 
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Year 10 Artists Visit Cambridge for Aesthetic Inspiration  

The Art Department want to thank our wonderful Year 10 Artists who 
made our trip to Cambridge last week so worthwhile.  
 
Students had a busy day visiting The Museum of Classical  
Archaeology and the Museum of Zoology, drawing from life and  
taking lots of photographs to inspire our coursework theme of  
Heritage.  
 

Students made the most of their time and created some beautiful drawings which will so much  
enhance coursework and inspire further ideas! 
Thank you Year 10! 
 
Miss Nairn and Miss Morgan-Wren 
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Introducing some of our new staff! 

Mr Hadley, Year 8 Learning Co-Ordinator 

Teacher of Humanities 

 

I am Stuart Hadley and I am the new Learning Coordinator for the current Year 8 cohort at  
St Marys.   
 
I have been teaching for 12 years, working at a range of schools located in Cambridgeshire,  
Hertfordshire and Essex.  I have leadership experience in both academic and pastoral roles.  For 
the last five years before coming to St Marys, I was Head of Humanities overseeing five  
subjects.  Before being a subject leader, I was a Head of House. 
 
I chose to return to a Head of Year role because I believe that the wellbeing of students is the most 
important aspect in both the academic and personal development.  I strive to instil a positive ethos 
amongst my year group.   
 
I take great pride in supporting my students, offering the time I can to allow a space to  
communicate concerns and, together, we put a strategy in place to tackle the range of situations 
they sometimes find themselves in.  It is important to develop good communication with parents to 
ensure their child is fully supported.  I aim to implement enrichment opportunities for my year 
group to create holistic learning experiences to help students progress in their individual academic 
journeys. 
 
I consider myself incredibly fortunate to be given this opportunity to support a year group with such 
great potential, with such a welcoming staff and with a school with such an esteemed  
reputation. 
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Free Bike Marking Event 

 

 

 

 

Local officers will be at the Parsonage Community 
Centre on Wednesday 26th October from 4-6pm.  
 
They will be offering a free bike marking event. Take your 
bike/s and get them security marked. Officers will also be 
available to give security advice. 

 

Police Contact Advice  

 Telephone 999 in an emergency where there is a danger to life or a crime is in progress. 

 Telephone 101 for non-emergencies where police attendance is required, to report a crime or 
to report any other incidents. 

 Alternatively, visit www.herts.police.uk/contact to report a non-emergency crime online or chat 
to a police operator live via our web chat service. 

 

Lord God 
We thank you for the strength and wisdom that this month provides.  

We lift up and thank you for the Black Leaders who have shaped our history. 
 

We thank you for the opportunity to learn and reflect  
particularly at this time, here and now.  

We pray that the learning happening in schools, homes  
and workplaces will be meaningful.  

Allow us to be inspired by people who have become figures for change  
and examples of courage.  

 
We pray for open hearts and minds, 

And spirits willing to learn and be transformed by you. 
 

May this month be a time of curiosity and sharing, 
Conversations and celebrations, Challenge and encouragement. 

 
Heavenly Father, help us to look past ourselves,  

and consider the lives of others. 
 

Let us look closer, and think bigger, 
In Jesus’ name 

 
Amen 

Prayer for Black History Month 

https://www.herts.police.uk/contact
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We are hiring! 

 

 

Click Here For Latest Vacancy Information 

https://www.stmarys.net/vacancies 

https://www.stmarys.net/vacancies
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New Free Youth Wellbeing Service for Herts 

https://www.withyouth.org/  

 

https://www.withyouth.org/
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